
 

 

2 July 2025 
 
 
The Resident 
CONCORD 2137 
 
 

Bayview Park Upgrade, Concord 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
As part of Council’s commitment to upgrading facilities for the local community, we 
are pleased to announce the commencement of construction of a new amenities 
building and installation of new public safety measures in Bayview Park, Concord. 
 
The project includes: 
 

• Construction of a new amenities block with public toilets, an accessible 
bathroom, outdoor cold showers and change rooms. 

 

• Implementation of new public safety measures including an upgrade of the 
existing lighting and installation of new CCTV. 

 

• Installation of new park signage. 
 
A site plan showing the location of the amenities building is attached for your 
reference. 
 
Work is scheduled to commence on Monday, 7 July and is expected to be complete 
by summer, subject to weather conditions. 
 
Work will generally be carried out Monday to Friday from 7am to 5pm and Saturdays 
from 8am to 5pm. The contractor will provide advance notice of any disruptions, 
should this be required, and take steps to minimise inconvenience to the community. 
 
We appreciate your patience and cooperation while these improvements are 
completed. 
 
For further information, please contact Council’s Project Manager, Mason Bunn, by 
email at mason.bunn@canadabay.nsw.gov.au or by calling 9121 0227. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

 
Mayor Michael Megna 
City of Canada Bay 
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